[image: C:\Users\Julia\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\6HJD6LHU\OTC-header.jpg]


COMMUNIQUE No. 14

May 2016

The OTC directors met in Adelaide on Saturday, 28 May 2016. The following subjects formed part of the agenda:

Website

A new-look website is operational.  There will on-going maintenance of the website to ensure currency and simplicity of navigation.  

Program Accreditation Committee (PAC)

· Three universities - confirmation of approved status.
· Two new programs commencing accreditation process.
· Five site visits are scheduled for the remainder of 2016.
· Annual reports – these will be forwarded to all education providers in the near future..

Overseas Qualification Assessment Committee (OQAC)

Updated Stage 2 documentation has been prepared and included on the website to streamline the process.  

Governance and Strategic Affairs Committee (GSAC)

Strategic planning meeting postponed pending information regarding NRAS Review.

Health Professions Accreditation Council Forum (HPACF)

The Forum meeting held on 13 May 2016 was attended by Assoc Prof Lynne Adamson and Kim Bradbury.

Accreditation Standards

A review of the accreditation standards will commence in September 2016 with an estimated completion date of December 2017.  The process will map out stakeholder engagement, following the OTBA guidelines.

Competency Standards

A review of the competency standards is being undertaken by the OTBA.  The OTC is represented on the reference group/steering committee by Ms Rebecca Allen and Ms Dene Iwanicki, professional advisers of the PAC and OQAC respectively.
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